Minutes

KY Legislative Ethics Commission

September 10, 2024
The Kentucky Legislative Ethics Commission held its regularly scheduled meeting in room 129, Capitol Annex, and via Zoom video teleconference at 10 a.m.
Commissioners Present: Chairman Dave Nicholas, Ernie Harris, Jr., Tanya Pullin, Marie Rader, Gail Russell, Sal Santoro, Mike Shull, and Arnold Simpson.
Commissioners Absent: None.
KLEC Staff Present: Donnita Crittenden, Emily Dennis, Robert Jenkins, and Lori Smither.
Chairman Nicholas called the meeting to order at 10:04 a.m. 
Chairman Nicholas asked for approval of the minutes of the August 13, 2024 meeting. Mrs. Rader made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Mr. Harris seconded the motion. All were in favor.
Ms. Dennis informed the Commission we did not have a budget to present and we will defer this consideration until next month.
Ms. Dennis presented a request to upgrade the Commission office conference room to better equip it when Commission members and staff have meetings at the office and on Zoom. Ms. Pullin made a motion to approve the upgrade as presented. Mr. Santoro seconded the motion. All were in favor.
Mr. Harris made a motion to go into executive session to discuss pending complaints before the Commission. Ms. Pullin seconded the motion. All were in favor.
Mr. Simpson made a motion to come out of executive session. Mr. Harris seconded the motion. All were in favor. Chairman Nicholas stated for the record that all discussions during executive session were limited to confidential complaints, and no final agency action was taken.
Chairman Nicholas made a motion to find “reason to believe” that the respondent named in complaint 24-LEC-03 has violated or is about to violate the Legislative Ethics Code.  This means only that the alleged violations merit further inquiry and is not a finding that the respondent has violated the Ethics Code. Mr. Shull seconded the motion. By roll call vote, all were in favor.

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, October 8, 2024, at 10 a.m. There being no further business, Ms. Pullin made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Mr. Santoro seconded the motion. All were in favor.
